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Question: 
Senator RYAN: I appreciate that. I want to move to a step before that. When did the 
department advise the office of the Official Secretary to the Governor-General that 
Senator Bob Carr was to be sworn in as foreign minister?  

Ms Leon: I may have an officer here who can give you that date, but if not we will 
take it on notice. 

Answer:  
The Prime Minister announced a number of changes to the Ministry, including the 
appointment of the Hon Bob Carr as Minister for Foreign Affairs, on 2 March 2012.  
On 5 March, in anticipation of Mr Carr’s nomination to fill the casual vacancy in the 
Senate being confirmed by the NSW Parliament, the Prime Minister’s Office and the 
Official Secretary to the Governor-General made tentative arrangements for Mr Carr 
to be sworn in as Minister for Foreign Affairs on 13 March.  Mr Carr’s nomination to 
fill the vacancy was confirmed by a joint sitting of the NSW Parliament on 6 March.  
On 9 March, the Prime Minister wrote to the Governor-General confirming the 
arrangements for the swearing-in ceremony on 13 March.   


